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WWWeeelll cccooommmeee,,,       

SSSeeepppttt eeemmmbbbeeerrr !!!    
 
Ï 

 

Sunday Worship Services 
return to the Meeting 
House at 10 :30am on  

September 13  
 

 

http://www.centerchurchhartford.org/


Dear Family and Friends, 

 

I hope your summer was filled with new experiences. 

In the life of the church, this summer we experienced some staff 

transitions. We received the resignation of Jason Charneski, our 

Director of Music and the Arts, who served the church for 

fourteen years.  Search for an interim director began immediately 

and I am pleased to announce that we have retained William Ness 

as our Interim Director of Music and the Arts. William comes to 

us from Lancaster, MA, and brings extensive knowledge and 

experience in different expression of worship. We are looking 

forward getting to know him. I would be remiss if I do not 

recognize Benjamin Rauch, who graciously accepted my 

invitation to join the ad hoc search committee as our professional 

consultant. We are grateful for his knowledge, wisdom and guidance throughout the search 

process. 

We also hired a new receptionist, Monique Young. She is already providing a warm and 

professional welcome to our guests throughout the week.  Another addition to our staff is Jaime 

Maheu. Jamie is a bookkeeper and she will be replacing Charlotte Cardone as Charlotte 

transitions into retirement. 

As we face a new church year, we are moving forward, welcoming new faces and new 

experienceséwhich brings me to the topic of welcoming.  I invite us to reflect upon our culture 

as a welcoming church. We certainly are known for our warm embrace of those who come 

through the doors. Our passing of the peace moments during worship have evolved and taken a 

new meaning.  But, are we a church of ñradical welcomeò? Author Stephanie Spellers defines a 

radically welcoming church as:  

 

A community that seeks to welcome the voices, presence, and power of many groupsð

especially those who have been defined as The Other, pushed to the margins, cast out, 

silenced, and closetedðin order to help shape the congregationôs common life and 

mission. Radically welcoming communities are the ones committed to transformed life. 

 

This church season, let us make an inventory of our church life together, and let us move 

fearlessly forward into new grounds for transformation.  

 

 Peace, 

  
(Rev.) Dr. Damaris D. Whittaker,   

Minister 



   

   
      
   
SSSEEEPPPTTTEEEMMMBBBEEERRR   BBBIIIRRRTTTHHHDDDAAAYYYSSS   
   
9/2  Joyce Peroza 
9/2  Deborah Tuthill 
9/5  Bryan Denman 
9/6  Peter Austin  
9/7  William Jackson 
9/8  Joyce Buckingham 
9/9  Thomas Lombardi 
9/12  Violet St. Amant 
9/13  Lawrence Roeming 
9/16  Kaitlyn Thomas 
9/20  Gail Canzano 
9/20  Grace Otte  
9/21  Joseph Bradley 
9/22  Isys Belton  
9/25  Cecelia Jackson 
9/27  Valerie Thaxter-Grant 
 

   
   
   
   
SSSEEEPPPTTTEEEMMMBBBEEERRR   AAANNNNNNIIIVVVEEERRRSSSAAARRRIIIEEESSS                      OOOCCCTTTOOOBBBEEERRR   AAANNNNNNIIIVVVEEERRRSSSAAARRRIIIEEESSS   
   
9/2  Deborah Tuthill & Sarah Schneiderman 
9/8  James & Lisa Thomas 
9/11  Harold & Joyce Buckingham 
9/16  Dennis Morin & David Owens 
9/17  James & Jane Macomber 
9/27  Anthony & Karen Sanders 
 
 
          

OOOCCCTTTOOOBBBEEERRR   BBBIIIRRRTTTHHHDDDAAAYYYSSS   
   

10/1  Angela Taveras 
10/4  Janice Lombardi 
10/9  Sara Markham 
10/9  Dianna Woodard 
10/9  Jennifer Valdes 
10/11  Taline Norsigian 
10/11  Erich Faust  
10/11  Aeniecia Parkes 
10/12  Dana Geter-Walker 
10/13  Lynn Schwartz 
10/13  Shepherd Holcombe, Jr. 
10/15  William Gourlie 
10/16  Jane Macomber 
10/18  Willie Mae Geter 
10/21  Kathleen Davidson 
10/23  Dermot Piattirios 
10/27  Terrance French Jr. 
10/27  Gabriel Mainardi 
10/29  Shirley Sanders 

 

 

10/1  Timothy & Marianne Sanderson 
10/4  Sarah & Michael Gale 
10/9  Katherine Markham &  
    David Feldman 
10/13  Ruth Fortune & David Reynolds 

 



 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 

 

  

 
 
 

CHURCH MEMBERS & FAMILY NEWS 

BULLETIN BOARD 
 

Deaths, Baptisms ,Weddings , New Members, 
Transferred at own request :  None   

 

Births:  Bailey Jean Sudell, born June 19  
to parents Sally (Hayes) & Doug Sudell  

WIDENING THE WELCOME :  
UCC DISABILITIES MINISTRIES 
CONFERENCE 
Are you interested in helping our churches open wide 
their hearts and doors to people with disabilities, 
whether it be physical, mental, or developmental?  A 
nationwide conference with the theme of Widening the 
Welcome, sponsored by United Church of Christ 
Disabilities Ministries, will be held in Hartford from 
September 24-26. All are welcome to attend! For more 
information, call Jim Silver at (860) 632 -7279 or visit: 
http://www.ucc.org/widening_the_welcome_2015_inclusi
on_for_all . 
 

http://www.ucc.org/widening_the_welcome_2015_inclusion_for_all
http://www.ucc.org/widening_the_welcome_2015_inclusion_for_all


 
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

EnvisionFest Hartford debuted in 2012 as Connecticutôs Capital City 

Festival, an event featuring over 100 free events, activities, and performances. 

This event was created to showcase Hartfordôs abundance of history, arts, 

extraordinary cultural wealth and its tradition of innovation. Over 15,000 

visitors enjoy this annual event! To learn more, visit: 

http://envisionfesthartford.com/about/ 

 

On this day, there will be an Open Door at the Meeting House from 10:00am 

to Noon.  A historical presentation will be offered at 11:00am. 

 

The Governorôs Footguard will hold its annual military unit ceremony at the 

Meeting House at 1:15pm.  All are welcome to attend. 

This summer has been a busy one in the Church House!  
During July and August, the building was bustling with 
repair work following the water damage sustained in 
January. The general contractor is currently putting the 
finishing touches on their work, and staff is gearing up for 
another exciting program year beginning this month!  
 
During the summer, we said goodbye to staff members 
Jason Charneski and Rosemarie Martocchio. We were 
blessed with their talents and gifts, and wish them well.  
We also welcomed two new staff members: Monique 
Young, the new Receptionist/Office Assistant, and Jamie 
Maheu, the new bookkeeper. Look for their photos and 
bios on the church website soon, or better yet ï stop in 
and say hello!  
 

http://envisionfesthartford.com/about/


 
 

MEALS @ CENTER CHURCH ï 
CELEBRATING ENDINGS AND NEW BEGINNINGS 

On September 3
rd
, from 6:00-8:00pm, the Outreach Board at Center Church will be hosting a 

celebratory reception to honor and thank our UCC church partners and community partners for all their 

support of the Saturday breakfast ministry that we have been organizing the past three years. The event 

will double as a chance to reflect upon the Saturday breakfast program, which is coming to an end, and 

simultaneously celebrate the launching of our new Sunday evening meal. As you may recall, the 

Outreach Board has been studying the feasibility of switching our weekend meal to Sunday dinner. 

After assessing the broader community of meal programs and realizing that there is a greater need for a 

meal on Sunday evenings, we approached our church partners to see if they would support the switch - 

the response was a resounding yes! 

 

Unfortunately, over the past month we have had to end our Thursday lunch partnership with Hands On 

Hartford. Due to a number of challenges, HOH informed us that they would have to pull out of co-

organizing Thursday lunches with us this fall. While the opportunity existed for Center Church to 

continue the meal on our own, Outreach, Rev. Whittaker, and I ultimately decided that it would be 

unwise to try and take on Thursday lunch alone at a time when we have our hands full with planning 

Sunday dinners and preparing to launch the Warburton Room resource center. In the spirit of 

planfulness and intentionality towards those we serve, we made sure that other Thursday lunch meal 

programs existed before making the decision, and fortunately there are three other lunches offered on 

Thursdays (House of Bread, Friendship Center, and Mercy, Loaves, & Fishes). 

 

With that being said, it is with great enthusiasm and excitement that we announce the launch of our 

Sunday dinner food ministry. On behalf of the Outreach Board and Rev. Whittaker, we invite you to 

join us on Rally Sunday, September 13, from roughly 3:00-6:00pm for the inaugural Sunday meal. If 

you cannot make the first meal, have no fear ï we plan to serve regularly as a Center Church team, and 

will also have opportunities for church members to volunteer when other church groups are taking the 

lead on the meal. If you feel called to be a part of whatôs happening in our efforts to be of service to our 

Hartford neighbors, please donôt hesitate to contact me ï nfox@cchartford.org or (860) 578-2719 ï or 

keep an eye out for a sign-up form at church! We look forward to having you join us.  J 

 

       In Service and in Justice, 

Nate Fox, Warburton Director of Outreach 

mailto:nfox@cchartford.org


 

 

 
 

 
How Does Your Garden Grow?   
A Note from Outreach 
 
Perhaps you have noticed that our BOTS Pots (overseen by Charter Oak Cultural Center and the 

Beat of the Street newspaper staff) have sprouted record harvests this year. Squash plants have 

sent tendrils in all directions, tomatoes are preparing to turn red, and leafy greens are filling 

nooks and crannies. Your support of the BOTS Pots program (Outreach has contributed to 

planning and financing since the beginning of the project), which provides paying jobs for 

artists who decorate and gardeners who tend, contributes toward a city-wide effort to provide 

healthful foods and jobs for urban residents.  There are fourteen BOTS Pots throughout the city, 

each a source of income and free produce; each a link with what can be called a national trend.  

  

Numerous organizations in Hartford offer plots to rent in community gardens. Knox, for 

example, has fourteen gardens, in or near downtown, supporting three hundred families which 

reflect the cityôs diversity: Somali, West Indian, Puerto Rican, African American, and 

Vietnamese. Trinity College, Goodwin College, many churches and synagogues have 

established gardens to provide free food for the communities around them.  This is by no means 

an article which covers all that is happening in our city, but you should know that you are 

supporting a vital movement that is quickly growing in its impact and in its scope.   

 

~ Dectora Jeffers, chair 

 

 

 



 

 

 

THE 2015 ANCIENT BURYING GROUND YOUTH GROUP, which offers 

tours of the ABG during the summer months, met in the Church House again 
this year, led by our very own Cheryl Thomas! The group was busy and 
ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛǾŜΣ ŀƴŘ ŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ ǇƻƭƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ /ƘŜǊȅƭΩǎ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ 
direction. We are delighted to offer meeting space to this group each summer. 



 

Warburton Room Upd ate: Almost Ready for Action! 

Repairs to the Warburton Room are finished!  The dirt and debris have been cleared, the floor has been 
retiled, and the room has never looked so spotless.  As of writing this article of August 18, it is all but 
ready to be outfitted for use as a community navigation and resource center!  
 
Working tirelessly to see this process through is the Warburton Room Committee. This group, composed 
of members of the Outreach Board as well as members of the Hartford community, has been meeting to 
make sure that all of the individual pieces to the roomɂfrom the physical space, to the resources, to the 
operationsɂare ready once it opens.  Already we have taken measurements of the room and we have 
started to map out its new configurations, which will include multiple donated sets of cubicles that we 
picked up and delivered to the room on August 21. We will soon be meeting with groups whose 
operations and visions are similar to our own, such as Arise Springfield and the New London Homeless 
Hospitality Center, to see how they operate. Progress has been slow, but it is starting to pick up. 
 
Aside from the physical arrangements of the room, we have also begun to discuss the services that we 
will provide in the room.  In July, the Warburton Room Committee held two meetings with members of 
the Hartford community and listened to them talk about the challenges they faced and the needs they 
could not meet on their own.  We wanted to hear from them what they wanted to see in the Warburton 
Room. Much was discussed and much was proposed. Access to phones and computers was a need that 
many wanted to see provided, as was access to housing and utility assistance.  Healthcare and legal 
services were suggested, as was job opportunities assistance. As we move forward with the 
reconstruction, we will take all suggestions into consideration.  
 
These efforts would not have been possible without the support and kindness of others. We want to give 
a special thanks to Bouvier Insurance, who donated four office cubicles and three large filing cabinets for 
use in the Warburton Room.  We also want to thank Journey Home for donating iPads that will surely be 
put to good use. 
 
We expect the Warburton Room to be open to the general public by October.  Once it is open, we will 
need more volunteers to help us operate it.  We hope that members of the congregation will be willing to 
offer their time and energy toward helping those who are most impacted by the effects of marginalization 
and inequality.   
 
The opening of the Warburton Room will mark a historic moment for Center Church as it expands in 
scope and range its fundamental mission to be a community of service and caring.  It is exciting to watch 
it unfold!  

~ Adam Bulmash, Intern 



 

 
 
GREETINGS FROM STEPHEN HAYNES, 2015-16 OUTREACH INTERN! 
I am excited to share the news that I will be in a field placement, working at Center Church during the coming 

year.  At sixty, I have returned to graduate school, working towards a Masters in 

Social Work at the University of Connecticut.  My focus is in Community 

Organizing.  I am looking forward to working in the newly-refurbished 

Warburton Room, and to meeting and working with members of the church 

community.  My sense is that we will find 

much that we have in common.  

Previous work in Hartford includes ten years at 

Center City Churches (Center for Youth) and 

development work with the Melville 

Charitable Trust at Billings Forge, in the Frog 

Hollow neighborhood.  I currently coordinate 

the Working Manôs Center at The Open Hearth 

Association.  My work there consists of 

serving men who are/have experienced 

homelessness and men recently released from prison; our work centers upon 

employment; preparing for it, securing it, and keeping it.  Needless to say, we are quite busy. 

I am also a working artist, curating a long-running performance series at Real Art Ways.  My most recent 

recording, Pomegranate, was released this summer on the New Atlantis Records label. 

Looking forward to seeing you around Center Church - it should be an exciting year. 



 
 

  



 

Griot's Green Grove Book Club  

   (meet in the Church House first-floor parlor) 

 

Saturday, September 26, 10:00am: 

ñWhat You Owe Meò 

By Bebe Moore Campbell  
 

Los Angeles, l945: When Hosanna Clark, newly arrived from the farm fields of Texas, befriends Holocaust 

survivor Gilda Rosenstein, she opens the door to a new life for them both. Using Gilda's knowledge of 

cosmetics and Hosanna's energy and determination, they begin producing a line of lipsticks and lotions for 

black women. The two are more than partners: They are dear friends. 

Then Gilda suddenly disappears, taking all the assets. Hosanna is doubly betrayed: financially ruined and 

emotionally bereft. When, years later, she passes away, her small cosmetics company dies with her. But 

Hosanna leaves behind a daughter steeped in her mother's pain: Matriece is as smart and driven as her mother 

and savvy enough to recognize that white firms are competing not only for black consumer dollars, but for 

black professional talent as well. When Gilda's huge cosmetics conglomerate hires her to launch a line of black 

beauty products, Matriece takes on a mission to collect her mother's debt. 

What You Owe Me is a stunning account of the changes we have seen in white attitudes toward blacks, but it is 

also a sensitive look at what betrayalðof friendship, of loveðdoes to us all. Ultimately, it is a moving book 

about healing. As Emerge magazine acknowledged, "Campbell's writings are a beacon of light, helping assuage 

the anger by tending our deepest wounds." 

Saturday, October 24, 10:00am 

ñMama Dayò 

By Gloria Naylor  

Willow Springs is a sparsely populated sea island just off America's southeastern coast whose small black 

community is dominated by the elderly matriarch, Miranda "Mama" Day. When Mama Day's great-niece, 

Cocoa, marries, she returns to Willow Springs with her husband for an extended visit. Once there, strange 

forces both natural and supernatural work to separate the couple. After visiting the menacing Ruby, a local root 

doctor, Cocoa becomes dangerously ill, and the struggle for her life showcases Naylor's talent for descriptive 

prose. Though the novel as a whole fairly breathes with life, it is marred by the unintentionally comic death of a 

major character, who is attacked by a vicious chicken. This farm boy was not convinced. 

 

 

 

 

For more information about the book club, please contact Andre Keitt at: 
info@greatheartgriot.com 

 

mailto:info@greatheartgriot.com


 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

THE FIRST CHURCH OF CHRIST IN HARTFORD 
A member of the United Church of Christ (UCC) 

CENTER CHURCH, 60 Gold Street, Hartford, CT  06103 
Church Office Hours:  Monday thru Friday, 8:30 am to 4:00 pm 
Summer Office Hours:  Monday thru Friday, 9:00am to 3:00pm  

Phone:  (860) 249-5631    Fax:  (860) 246-3915 
www.centerchurchhartford.org 

 
 

Minister: The Reverend Dr. Damaris D. Whittaker 
Minister Emeritus: The Reverend J. Alan McLean 

Warburton Director of Outreach Ministries:  Nate Fox 
Director of Faith Formation: Jana Priestley 

Interim Director of Music: William Ness 
Librarian:  Bruce Bidwell 

Office Administrator: Marie Ferrantino 
Bookkeepers: Charlotte Cardone and Jamie Maheu 

Receptionist/Office Assistant: Monique Young 
Office Assistant: Frances Burton 

Sexton: Thomas St. Amant 

The deadline for the NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2015 ISSUE 
OF CENTER CHURCH NEWS is Friday, October 23. 

http://www.centerchurchhartford.org/

